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VANGUARD BOARD OF DIRECTORS  MEETING
Monday,  April 13, 2015 Storage Room

I. Roll Call: Liz Forman, Treasurer (#608); Jim Thomas, Secretary (#501);
Deborah Compagner,Tom Kikta, Director (#709);  Linda Grogan, VAC chair (#115); Mary Deskovich 
(#614); Ed Kurek (#305); Erik Hubbard (#305); Joshua Ruff (#601);

First Properties: Stephanie Rosley

II. Owners Forum: No items raised

III Call to Order 7:15: Stephanie Rosley, presiding

IV Approval of March minutes 
     Jim motioned to approve; Tom seconded
     Unanimous approval

V. Reports
    A. President (none)
    B. Treasurer (Liz):
       Our first-quarter expenditures are currently in line with the budget.
    C. Secretary (Jim):
       1. No violations since March meeting; Two formal warnings, one reminder
       2. Reports of intermittent sewer odors persist on first floor, especially in
units #114 and #115. Stephanie reported that Ward Plumbing was continuing
to investigate. And engineering company submitted a proposal to investigate,
but the Board considered the cost too expensive and the work somewhat
duplicative of other efforts. Tom indicated that he would go to #115 next
time the odors occurred. Dan Lattimer also indicated that he would look
into it.
      3. As of the Bylaw ballot tally Monday, pre-meeting, only 34 owners have voted, or 31 percent of ownership.
      
    D. Directors
       1. Tom reported that he had contacted Mark-1 and took photos to provide them so they could complete the masonry repairs around the outside of the front doors and some additional work as well.

       2. Deborah reported that the grass on the Throop side of the remote parking lot was unsightly and needed fixing. Stephanie will look into proposals for a solution.

    E. Vanguard Advisory Committee (Linda)
       Linda updated issues the VAC has been working on (See Appendix A):  
      1. The VAC obtained a proposal from Althoff to install a variable frequency drive on the hot water boilers to reduce energy costs. This will be taken up at a future meeting.
       2. The VAC will soon solicit volunteers to help with the annual spring planting/weeding the flower boxes on our sidewalks       
       3. The review and revisions of the Vanguard Rules will begin in May
       4. The VAC did an NPV (net present value) analysis on the benefits of a long-term vs. short-term balcony project and concluded that there would be significant long-term benefits.

VI. Old Business
   A. Completion of Masonry work on building
      (See Tom's Director report above)

   B. Balcony project 
      1. Jim summarized Brian's report: A recent Chicago ordinance requires balcony decking to be 100 pounds per square inch, instead of 40 pounds per square inch. This will require soliciting more proposals and reviewing the other options that are also under consideration. Jim emphasized that no decisions have yet been made.
      2. Ed asked why the project took so long. A few of the reasons were listed. This question will be added to the FAQs.
      3. Josh asked: a) Why owners on the first floor weren't also  sharing in the costs; b) Why owners couldn't be responsible for their own balconies; c) Why owners couldn't vote on the project. A few of the reasons were given. These questions will be added to the FAQs.     
      4. Eric offered some suggestions for re-consideration, including high quality wood decking, and then a mandatory annual inspection and maintenance, billed-back to the owners. This has been among the options under consideration and will be reviewed.

VII. New Business
    A. Approval of 22.1 disclosure form 1CM is required by law to submit.  Jim motioned approval; Deborah seconded.
      Unanimous consensus

    B. Trash Compactor/garbage room maintenance proposal: It was agreed that the proposed work duplicated the current maintenance contract, and other proposed work is addressed by various staff or contractors. No action required; consensual agreement not to pursue the proposal.

    C. Althoff proposal for Variable Frequency Drive for hot water boilers to "go green" and cut down the electricity bill.  No action required; consensual agreement to table until the next meeting and see if it can fit in this year's budget.

    D. Althoff Heat Changer inspection: This was considered a necessary task to maintain the equipment. Tom motioned approval; Liz seconded. 

Unanimous agreement.

    E. Raynor Safety loop proposal: To reduce the possibility of the swing gate in the service drive prematurely and damaging vehicles,  Deborah motioned to approve Raynor's proposal to install an underground loop by the gate to prevent closing when a vehicle was resting on it. Liz seconded.
Unanimous approval.
 
    F. Damage reimbursement for swing gate damage to resident vehicle: A resident brought a request for full reimbursement for damage done to his vehicle when the swing gate prematurely closed on it. Stephanie summarized the reimbursement policy and listed the criteria. It was determined that the resident did not fully comply with the requirements for reimbursement. Deborah motioned reimbursement only for a destroyed mirror be reimbursed. Liz seconded.
Unanimous approval.

    G. Criteria for reimbursement for damages in claims filed against the Association. Jim codified the current existing police (See Appendix B). Liz motioned approval, Deborah seconded.
Unanimous approval.

    H. Board/VAC integration and coordination: Jim will work with the VAC chair and develop this.

    I. Extension of deadline for submitting Bylaws ballots. Jim motioned to extend the deadline to Friday, June 5. Tom seconded.
Unanimous approval.

VIII. Closed Executive session

IX.   Adjournment
                                APPENDIX A: VAC REPORT

Vanguard Advisory Committee Report by Linda Grogan #115 – Monday 4/13/15

1. It is my understanding that based on the survey results, the Board will recommend not raising the Annual Dog Fees at this time.

2. We have made progress on analyzing the cost benefit of traditional electric/energy supply vs. green sources. We received a proposal from Althoff for the addition of  VFD (Variable Frequency Drives) to the circulating pump that serves the building which, would provide an immediate cost/energy savings for the building. TJ Kennedy is exploring a few other alternative sources for the equipment in order to cost compare.  TJ also suggested changing the interior common area lights to LED which also would provide an immediate costs savings; he is working on an estimate of needs and costs. In March, TJ and I met with Juhl a local solar panel system provider, toured the roof, and received a proposal. The upfront cost is mitigated by the receipt of state/federal tax credits. I will be contacting a second group to seek an additional proposal but it will still require a payback period of at least 7 years – where the costs of the equipment would cancel the immediate energy savings. The costs of the equipment have come down as market demand grows. However, we still need to explore whether the roof structure can accommodate the solar panels. The thinking with all the energy savings equipment is that while it will bring down energy costs, it will also lessen the wear and tear on the existing equipment perhaps extending useful life. Juhl did not think that we would be a good candidate for wind as we don’t have an ideal location for device installation because of the amount of torque created by the wind – any device would need to sit on a very solid structure. Finally, I still need to contact two companies that provide Composting services (which could provide us with a green alternative to sink garbage disposals). 

3. Planting season is fast approaching. We have 8 boxes on the parkways. I would like to recommend that we spend two Sundays in May to accomplish two different things: 1) the dirt in all the boxes needs to be cleaned, turned, and new soil added – I recommend 5 bags per box at $4 per bag would cost +/- $160. I also think we need 3 to 4 bags of mulch (+/- $130) to put down on the beds after the planting which will keep the beds wet as the boxes are not watered regularly. 2) The second Sunday, we could plant. I will be calling Gethsemane about hardy, drought proof annual/perennial plantings recommendations for the boxes. I will follow up that call with a visit to Home Depot to review product and pricing. I will also send out a email to the listserv to see if we can rustle up some manpower.

4. The board has requested our help reviewing the Rules and Regs in anticipation of an update. The VAC should plan to submit one document with any recommendations. 
5. At Jim Thomas’ request, I prepared some NPV analysis comparing the costs of various balcony alternatives.

6. The VAC will research recent suggestions by owners of the building to video tape Board Meetings. The review will require much legal and technical research, more to come

7. Determine if 1CM is still researching a suggestion by Greg Albright #114 – to protect the condition of new doors at loading dock –  add bumpers to the doors or add bumpers to the trash container. If not, brainstorm ideas since the new back doors have truly suffered since installation.

8. List of future projects:

a. Review and re-make - the orientation/welcome communications/procedures for new owners and renters. 

b. Leveraging our 100 unit "market" for venders and new business - there are ways to leverage our marketplace more effectively so we all get more bang for our buck e.g. Bulk cable deals/logistics for starters - let's develop a game plan. 

c. Collaboration on creating/maintaining home values – develop a uniform “cut sheet” for owners to provide to agents; update home page as primary market presence; perhaps limited Twitter or FB presence to help with advertising availabilities, etc.

d. Determine plan to assist the board with property walk through; raising issues of concern for repairs, cleaning, etc. 

e. Prepare a Comparable Assessment survey. I will work with this individual on the collection/presentation of any data. In order for the survey to be meaningful, the basis for the comp review will/must include:  true comps (eg, the communities included should be 1) true loft conversions or soft loft buildings (that all came on line on or about the same time period), and 2) unit assessments compared should be based on comparable SF, # of rooms, floor#). It is truly hard to evaluate assessment levels without an engineering report to think about useful life timeframes and infrastructure repairs so, keeping the online dates close should keep us working on an apples to apples review.
APPENDIX B: Vanguard Remibursement policy for damage Claims
    1) The resident must provide a credible description of the situation in

         which damages/injury occurred.

    2) The must be compelling grounds for Association responsibility.

    3) The Board notified within  three days of the incident.

    4) The resident provide documentation (photographs, witnesses,

         tangible evidence) of the incident and damages.

    5) The Board must be provided the opportunity for an independent

         assessment of damages.

    6) The resident obtain more than one estimate and provide documentation

         for each to be included with the reimbursement request.

    7) The resident must obtain Board approval of the charges prior to

         having repairs done.

    8) If the resident claims malfunction of equipment (e.g., gate

         or door), the appropriate vendor must provide evidence of malfunction. 

    9) No other items on the reimbursement request unrelated to the incident

         may be included with the request.
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